
Jamestown Board of Public Utilities 
www.jamestownbpu.com 

June 25, 2014 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
The Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building Three 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess, 
 
Enclosed herewith are the following materials, issued and transmitted for filing on behalf of the City of 
Jamestown Board of Public Utilities (“BPU”) in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”). 
 

1. Revised tariff leaves for P.S.C. No. 7, Electricity, containing provisions for 
economic assistance for line extension as outlined in Rider No. 5: 
  

  First Revised Leaf No. 123 
 

2. Revised tariff leaves for P.S.C. No. 7, Electricity, containing provisions and 
rates for Economic Development Service as outlined under Service 
Classification No. 6, Individually Negotiated Contract: 
  

First Revised Leaf Nos. 124, 127-129 
Fourth Revised Leaf No. 125 
   

These revisions are issued as of June 25, 2014 and are proposed to be effective October 15, 2014. 
  
The above proposed revisions are being made to account for fostering the BPU’s industrial and 
commercial customer base’s economic vitality.  The BPU has revised Rider No. 5 of its tariff to reflect 
the BPU’s change from the Economic Development Fund to the Business Development Fund and to 
add language outlining economic assistance for obsolete service replacements. 
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Many of the BPU’s industrial and commercial customers have electric services that require both utility 
and customer upgrades for reliability, safety and standardization needs. The revised Rider No. 5 will 
outline economic assistance to help meet those needs.  Additionally, the BPU has revised the provisions 
of its Economic Development Service under Service Classification No. 6, dealing with individually 
negotiated contract service.  The proposed revisions are an effort by the BPU to further promote 
regional economic stability by enabling a wider range of industrial customers to participate.  The BPU 
believes that by slightly lowering the monthly demand and load factor eligibility requirements, several 
additional existing industrial customers who significantly contribute to regional employment will be able 
to receive incentives designed to help them attract and retain local jobs.  The BPU further believes that 
by supporting local job creators, all customers benefit from regional investment and electric service rate 
stability.  
 
Newspaper publication will be made in accordance with the Commission’s regulations.  Publication will 
be made on four successive weeks. 
 
Accordingly, we respectfully request that the Public Service Commission expedite approval of the 
requested revisions.  Additionally, we request that the Public Service Commission please advise the 
undersigned of any action undertaken in this proceeding and also notify Jeffrey C. Genzer, Counsel to 
the City of Jamestown BPU, 1615 M St. NW, Suite 800, Washington D.C. 20036 (202-467-6370 and 
jcg@dwgp.com).  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
David L. Leathers 
General Manager 

 
cc: Colonel Dickens, Department of Public Service Staff 
 Jim Mitchell, Department of Public Service Staff 
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